
Registration for Citizens Academy 
Begins August 1
Have you ever wondered who does what and how things work in the City of Plymouth?  Sign up for our Citizens
Academy and you'll learn about a hard working team of professionals that provide the level of service you've come
to expect.   You'll also get behind-the-scenes facility tours while learning about each department and the services
they provide. 

For example, did you know that the Plymouth Cultural Center's heating and cooling is provided by a geothermal
system?  Would you like to see how the Department of Municipal Services mixes brine to use less salt and improve
ice melting?  What about the technology required by the police department's new body-worn camera system?  All
this and much more will be covered in the weekly classes.

Classes will be held on Tuesdays from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. beginning September 13. Graduation will be at the City
Commission meeting on November 7. 

To register for this and other recreation programs, please visit the online registration page at
https://web1.myvscloud.com/wbwsc/miplymouthwt.wsc/splash.html. First time doing online registration?
To set up an account and receive a user name and password, e-mail us at recreation@plymouthmi.gov

PCC Accessible Restroom Phase II Underway
Before you know it the Plymouth Cultural Center's restroom
construction project will be complete and all facilities will be
ADA compliant.  Phase one, on the meeting side of the building,
was completed in July, and phase two, on the arena side, is
nearing completion.

"Making the restrooms accessible has been a priority for a long
time," said Recreation Director Steve Anderson. "As is often the
case, though, money was an issue.  We are so grateful for the
state and federal funding procured by our representatives Matt
Koleszar in Lansing and Haley Stevens in Washington. Without
their help, this project wouldn't have been possible. "

https://web1.myvscloud.com/wbwsc/miplymouthwt.wsc/splash.html
mailto:recreation@plymouthmi.gov


July Police Training

Women in Municipal Leadership

Pistol, Shotgun, and Patrol Rifle Qualification & Training 
One of multiple annual firearms qualification and training days

Western Wayne County Special Operations Team Training 
Team members attended the required regular monthly training sessions involving the
many skills needed to successfully intervene during a critical incident situation such as a
hostage rescue or barricaded gunman. These skills include: proper planning and
response, firearms and equipment proficiency, team movement, surveillance, and much
more

MCOLES Active Shooter Certification Training
Michigan Coalition of Law Enforcement Standards (MCOLES) certification training for
one departmental active shooter instructor        

 

According to the Michigan Municipal League (MML),
women are under-represented in the municipal
governance profession, making up just 16 percent of
Michigan’s local chief administrative officers. The MML
and the Michigan Municipal Executives (MME) are
seeking to even the playing field through their 16/50
Project, which seeks to empower women leaders with
education and executive development through the
Women’s Municipal Leadership Program.

City of Plymouth Deputy Finance Director Shontae
Williams has been accepted into this year's program. "I
think this is a great opportunity," said City Manager Paul
Sincock.  "It also shows our commitment to the ongoing
professionalization  of our staff."

"I am excited to join a dynamic community of women with
goals like my own; sharpening leadership skills, creating a
positive impact on the workplace and community and
building long-lasting relationships," said Williams. "When
women come together to inspire and encourage one
another in such a way that it has a ripple effect, the sky is
the limit."

Deputy Finance Director Shontae WIlliams



Although you may not see many excavators or bulldozers out there, rest assured, there is a lot going
on, both onsite and behind the scenes.  Here's an update. 

Byron between Main and Harvey
This project is expected to begin in early August.

Carol & S. Evergreen
Consumers Energy is working on new gas mains in this area.  We'll start working on our part when
they are done with theirs - probably late August.
 
Union Street 
Storm sewer and roadway repairs are scheduled to start after Fall Festival
 
North Territorial Non Motorized Multi-Modal Pathway 
If the City Commission approves the proposal, construction should begin  this fall.  This pathway
connects the City of Plymouth and Plymouth Township along N. Territorial. 
 
Retaining Wall
Construction work on the Ann Arbor Trail retaining wall is expected to begin after Labor Day pending
Commission approval.  The City is currently working with its engineers on options for the Penniman
retaining wall.

2022 Infrastructure Improvement Program

No Swimming,
Please
It's the iconic center of town,
providing beauty and the sense of
peace that comes with the sound of
running water.  But the Wilcox
Fountain is not a wading pool.

Please be aware that the water  is
treated with chemicals, and it is not
safe or sanitary for swimming.  For
that reason, and to prevent personal
injury or damage to our beautiful
new fountain, please do not allow
children or pets to enter the water.





The next shred and electronic recycling day
will be on Saturday, October 1 from 

9 a.m. to noon at Plymouth Township Hall,
9955 N. Haggerty. This event will 

be open to all City of Plymouth and Plymouth
Township residents. Each vehicle may bring up

to five file-sized boxes or paper bags for
shredding, as well as a variety of electronic

devices.   

 In an effort to help control future water rate
increases and reduce potential instances of

lower water pressure, the City of Plymouth is
implementing voluntary water use restrictions
this summer. If you choose to water your lawn,
please do so between the hours of 10 p.m. and 

5 a.m. If there is a delay feature on your
dishwasher or washing machine, please also set
the timers to operate during non-peak times. The

Great Lakes Water Authority uses peak-time
usage when determining a community's water
rates, so following these guidelines will help

keep our water bills down. 
 
 

News in Brief
 

 
Since the bottle filler was installed at

City Hall, the equivalent of 17,512
disposable bottles have been

replaced by refillable containers. The
City of Plymouth has also installed
bottle fillers in the fire department

and at the Plymouth Cultural Center.  



Plymouth Cultural Center to Host One of
the Area's Red Cross Blood Drives
August 1         Trinity Presbyterian Church  10101 W. Plymouth Rd.

August 8         VFW Post 6695   1426 Mill St.

August 24       Plymouth Township Hall  9955 N. Haggerty

August 29       The Inn at St. Johns   44405 Five Mile Rd.

August 31       Plymouth Cultural Center  525 Farmer

August 31       Praise Church  45000 N. Territorial

Please visit redcrossblood.org to schedule an appointment.

 

Welcome to our new monthly feature: What
Should I Do?
The idea for this feature came from a
resident who found a cell phone and
wondered what to do with it. He figured
others might be wondering the same thing.  

Each month, we will answer a resident's
question from the City of Plymouth's
perspective.  If you have an idea for a future
question, please send an email to
scampbell@plymouthmi.gov.   

So, what should you do if you find a cell phone or other item of value that appears to have been lost?

You may bring items of value that appear to have been lost in the City of Plymouth to our police
department, located in City Hall at 201 S. Main.  Department personnel will then attempt to identify the
owner and return the property.  

In the same way, if you've lost something, give the police department a call at 734-453-1234 ext. 219
to see if it's been turned in.  



July Board and Commission Synopses
Historic District Commission Meeting - July 6, 2022 - CANCELED

Zoning Board of Appeals - July 7, 2022
a. Z22-07: 717 McKinley, non-use variance request for generator location - approved with conditions
b. Z22-08: 647 Maple, non-use variance request for generator location - tabled

City Commission –July 5, 2022
PUBLIC HEARING
a. Liquor License Transfer - Sidecar - approved
b. Liquor License Transfer - Elks - approved
NEW BUSINESS
a. Employee Manual Updates - approved
b. Financial Software Upgrades - approved
c. Authorize Expenditure Wayne County Park Millage Funds - approved
d. Rezoning of 110 W. Ann Arbor Trail – First Reading -approved

Planning Commission - July 13, 2022
a. Discussion only: Impervious surface edits
b. Discussion only: B-2 Central Business Districts ordinance amendments

Downtown Development Authority –July 11, 2022 - CANCELED

City Commission - July 18, 2022
OLD BUSINESS
a. Rezoning of 110 W. Ann Arbor Trail – Elk’s Club Final Reading - approved
NEW BUSINESS
a. Approval of Traffic Control Order No. 22-1 - approved

August Board and Commission Meetings
City Commission -August 1, 2022 - 7 p.m.
Knights of Columbus Park - N. Holbrook and Spring -  in-person only

Historic District Commission - August 3, 2022 - CANCELED

Zoning Board of Appeals - August 4, 2022 - 7 p.m.
In-person at Plymouth City Hall with Zoom access for the public
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87907767519   Passcode: 190009    Webinar ID: 879 0776 7519

Downtown Development Authority -August 8, 2022 - 7 p.m.
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86224498267   Passcode: 559973 Webinar ID: 862 2449 8267

Planning Commission Meeting -August 10, 2022 - 7 p.m.
In-person at Plymouth City Hall with Zoom access for the public
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84260848279   Passcode: 771399  Webinar ID: 842 6084 8279

 City Commission Meeting - August 15, 2022 - 7 p.m.
Kiwanis Park - Auburn & Junction - In-person only

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81297321661
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City Ambulance Partner 
to Host a Paid EMT Academy



Plan ahead in case
your normal route to

the Plymouth Cultural
Center is blocked by

railroad construction!








